
 

 

                     IronOaks Tennis Club(IOTC) 
Board Meeting Minutes 

December 13, 2018 
1PM – Stone and Barrel Patio 

 
 OFFICERS:   Bill Gurovich(V Pres),Carol Mellinger (Secry),    
                                 Doug Swanson(Treasurer),Dar Brasch(Play Director), 
                                 Kwong Young(Tennis Pro) 
                                                                                                    
          NOT PRESENT: Susan Brown(Membership),Mike Davin(Play Director), 
                                     Joe Azzaro(Pres), 
                
 
 
The November minutes were not present and were not approved. 
 
  
REPORTS 
 
Doug Swanson reviewed our financials and there was no activity for last month.  
 
 
OLD BUSINESS 
 
Ironwood Tennis Courts on Chelsea 
 
Carol reported her husband went to the HOA Board Meeting and said there was confusion about the 
hours and amount of play on our current courts with reference to adding Ironwood courts to the 
Chelsea System.  Trish Huff is going to submit a resolution to include the Ironwood Tennis Courts for 
prime time during the week. The current officers agreed that all the rules in the Oakwood Tennis 
facility should be the same in the Ironwood facility. There was discussion about encouraging our 
members to write comment cards and emails to our HOA and BOD to vote to put Ironwood Tennis 
Courts in the Chelsea system as courts 11 and 12.  
 
 
Bulletin Board on Racquet Club Patio 
 
Dar Brasch said Pam offered the tennis club the use of the locked bulletin board that is currently 
being used for fitness located on the south side of the patio.The bulletin board would be used for 
tennis club announcements, events and tournament sign ups.  During sign ups for tournaments the 
case would be unlocked during the day and locked at night.  Rosemary Neal would be in charge of 
the tennis bulletin board and will have the key.  The tennis board agreed to use this bulletin board for 
a year to see if it works well for the tennis club. Kwong Young said he would put out an eblast to use 
the new bulletin board. 



 

 

 
Jason Morton Tournament 2/28-03/03/2018 
 
Kwong Young asked if we could put out an eblast for donors for the Jason Morton Tournament. 
He suggested we ask from $50 to $100 from our members. Entry fees were discussed. 
 
Mike Davin contacted RAD(Right Away Disposal) for sponsorship with no response yet.  
 
Matt Gleason, Executive Director for USTA Central Arizona, has accepted our offer tp be  
Tournament Director for the Jason Morton for a flat fee of $1000.00.   
 
Doug Swanson said that John Radcliffe has a layout for the tournament that we can use and Drena 
Radcliffe will do the food again this year.  Dar Brasch said John Radcliffe volunteered to be a 
resource if we had any questions about the tournament. 
 
Rick Kenney is marking up the brochures for the Jason Morton registration. Pam Barker had copies 
made last year and we are assuming she will again do that this year. Doug Swanson said he would 
take on the responsibility of the Jason Morton brochures. 
 
The board discussed the exclusive issue with advertisers and whether it is fair and/or should 
advertising be offered to all entities. 
 
NEW BUSINESS 
 
Men & Women’s Doubles (Closed) 1/14 – 1/19 
 
Doug Swanson said we should charge a minimum of $5.00 for these tournaments to cover 
the cost of food and balls. The officers present agreed to this charge. 
 
Singles Tournaments 
 
Bill Gurovich asked about the Singles Tournament.  Dar Brasch said this was brought up last year 
and it was determined that there were not enough sign-ups last year to have a men’s and women’s 
Singles Tournament.  But there was a Club Singles League last year that Barb Jorgensen did for the 
women and Rick Kenny did for the men.  These two Singles League Champions should be put on the 
Club Plaques that are put on the wall in the clubhouse.  Randi Rex is in charge of having the winner’s 
names put on the plaques and placed on the wall. 
 
OUTSTANDING ITEMS 
 
1.  Doug is taking over the Jason Morton brochures and will report about these in the next meeting. 
 
2.  Kwong Young will eblast the tennis members about the locked board on the patio and donations  
     for the Jason Morton Tournament. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 2:30PM.  The next meeting will be Thursday, January 3rd, 2019 at 
1PM on the Stone and Barrel patio if weather permits.   
 
 
 


